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Hi Everyone
I realise this is coming to you a little later than 
usual but I was holding off until after Mardi 
Gras so that I could include some pictures 
and a small report for you. PFLAG marched 
with 91 members, family and friends, mostly 
from NSW. About 12 Queensland 
representatives flew down for the parade. 
The numbers were capped so places were 
hotly sought after, and after attending for the 
first time I can understand why. The parade, 
although extremely soggy and wet, was an 
uplifting and joyful celebration of diversity and 
inclusivity. There were over 120 floats and 
despite the saturating conditions, the crowd 
estimate was just under 500,000. Fred Nile’s 
prayers for it to rain on our parade were this 
year answered, but it couldn’t dampen the  
good cheer and loyal support from the 
participants or the crowd.
The support for the PFLAG walking float was 
incredible, and personally I was humbled by 
the number of people who just simply said 
“Thank you” to us. The Brisbane crew had a 
small ‘shindig’ of its own after the parade in 
Shelley and Don’s hotel room and rested our 
weary feet over a couple of refreshing 
beverages.As a first timer I can heartily 
recommend making the trip. It was a chance 
to show and share how much we love our 
children and how proud we are of them and 
my only regret was that I wasn’t marching 
with my son who is currently living in London. 
I made a late night phonecall to him after the 
parade though and ignited his passion to fly 
home for the parade in the not too distant 
future.
I hope you enjoy this month’s newsletter 
and please remember our next meeting is 
coming up soon on Saturday 29th March 
- details on page 3.
Cheers Pip :-)

              From Shelley
Senate Marriage Inquiry: Submissions in by 
2nd April 
As parents of gay males and lesbian daugh-
ters this is very important and you can help! 
Regardless of whether your child wants to 
marry or not please write and support the gay 
community generally. What is important is 
having the right and choice to marry the same 
as their siblings and anyone else in society. 
Over the last couple of years as you would 
know I have been travelling to Canberra with 
other parents talking with MP’s about this 
issue. We are now getting very close to the 
finish line and you can help.
•	 You just need to state why are you 
interested in this Inquiry?  Eg. parent of a 
lesbian daughter/gay son.
•	 Why change is important to you? Eg 
you believe in equality, you want your child to 
have choice
•	 Tell your personal story eg age of child 
when he/she came out, was it difficult, how 
you felt
•	 Most important: on a covering letter 
write your full name, phone number, postal 
address and whether you want your submis-
sion kept confidential.
And finally, please address your covering 
letter to 
Ms. Dennett 
Committee Secretary Senate Standing Com-
mittee on Legal and Constitutional Affairs 
email address: LegCon.Sen@aph.gov.au
Please understand you don’t need to be an 
author and the submission doesn’t need to be 
long.
If you want or need tips please go to our web-
site and you will find a booklet on marriage 
equality from a parent’s perspective and this 
will help you.
PLEASE DON’T PASS THIS OVER AS UNNEC-
ESSARY, IT MAY BE THE MOST IMPORTANT 
THING YOU EVER DO FOR YOUR GAY SON 
OR LESBIAN DAUGHTER.My email pflagbris@
bigpond.com if you have queries




